Parish of St Clément

Parish Assembly

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Clément was
held at the Parish Hall on Thursday 25 August 2022 at 7.00 pm to:-

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, adopt the accounts of the
Connétable for the financial year ending 30 April 2022; the said
accounts having been previously examined and approved by the
Committee appointed for that purpose, and audited by the Parish
Accountants, PKF BBA Audit and Assurance Limited.

2. Approve the estimates of the funds required by the Parish for the
financial year ending 30 April 2023 to include a sum of money for the
upkeep and maintenance of the by-roads and a sum of money for the
purpose of making grants to various Charities and Organisations to be
allocated by the Connétable and Procureurs du Bien Public.

3. Approve a rate of an amount that will produce for the Parish income
that is at least sufficient to satisfy the requirements as set out in the
approved estimates.

4. Receive nominations and name a committee to examine the
Connétable’s accounts for the financial year ending 30 April 2023.

5. Appoint a firm of auditors to audit the Connétable’s accounts for the
financial year ending 30 April 2023.

6. In conformity with Article 5 of the "Loi [1914] sur la Voirie", elect a Roads
Inspector for the Vingtaine of Samares to complete a term of office ending 31
December 2023.

1. On the proposition of Mr Rob Beaumont and seconded by Mr Chris Le
Cornu, the Assembly unanimously adopted the accounts of the
Connétable for the financial year ending 30 April 2022.

2. On the proposition of Mr Richard Woodhouse and seconded by Mr
Alan Le Breton, the Assembly unanimously approved the estimates of
the funds required by the Parish for the financial year ending 30 April
2023 a total sum of £1,040,695. This included the sum of £64,749 for
the upkeep and maintenance of the by-roads and the sum of £12,000
for the purpose of making grants to various Charities and

Organisations as allocated by the Connétable and Procureurs du Bien
Public.
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. On the proposition of Mr Chris Le Cornu and seconded by Mrs Collette
Willmett, the Assembly approved a rate of 0.0101 pence per quarter
after which a Parishioner questioned whether the rate could be lowered
by taking funds from reserves. Unfortunately, it was explained that he
was too late as the rate had already been approved.

. On the proposition of Mr Albert Brown and seconded by Mrs Jill Le
Quesne, the Assembly unanimously agreed that the current members
of the Committee to examine the Connétable’s accounts be re-elected,
namely, the Procureurs du Bien Public, the Deputies, the Rector, the
Churchwardens, the Chef de Police and Mr Garry Beardshall.

. On the proposition of Mr Glen Hamel and seconded by Mr Simon
Wilson, the Assembly unanimously agreed that PKF BBA Audit and
Assurance Limited be re-appointed to audit the Connétable’s accounts
for the financial year ending 30 April 2023.

. In conformity with Article 5 of the “Loi (1914) sue la Voirie” on the
proposition of Mr Glen Hamel and seconded by Mrs Collette Wilmett,
the Assembly unanimously elected Mr Kevin Leslye Romeril as a
Roads Inspector for the vingtaine of Samares, to complete a term of
office ending 31 December 2023.

The Assembly was attended by 26 Parishioners.
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